BP’s BUSINESS POLICIES, FACILITATION PAYMENTS AND POLITICAL CONTRIBUTIONS

A number of recent external and internal developments have necessitated some significant changes to our Business Policies and these are outlined below.  
Facilitation Payments

With effect from 14 February 2002 our policies are amended to provide that no facilitation payments should be made directly or indirectly by any BP company or employee worldwide.

This change is being made because a change in UK law effective 14 February 2002 makes bribes (including facilitation payments) offered or received by a UK company or UK national anywhere in the world illegal under the UK bribery and corruption laws.

Whilst the law does not strictly apply to non-UK companies, our business policies should not differentiate between UK and non-UK BP Group companies.  Hence no facilitation payments should be made by any BP company or employee.

Political Contributions
With effect from 1 April 2002 our policies are amended such that no BP corporate political contributions or commitments should be made anywhere in the world (including the US and Canada).  

Political Action Committee (PAC) contributions from employees will continue to be supported and administered via the PAC Boards comprising senior US employees.

Our policy relating to EU Political Organisations remains in place. The policy is there should be no political contributions to, or expenditure on, any Political Organisation in the EU.

The shareholder authority we sought at the 2001 AGM and which we intend to seek again at the 2002 AGM does not change our policy.  Shareholder approval is sought because the UK legislation is very widely drafted and could include, for example, support for bodies concerned with policy review or law reform. 

Regional Ethics Committees
In order to reinforce the focus on ethical conduct and to review significant ethical dilemmas, Regional Ethics Committees will be established. These Regional Committees will be chaired by a Regional GVP, and will include a Legal Representative nominated by Peter Bevan, Group General Counsel, and an Assurance Representative nominated by Stewart Broome, Director of Business Ethics.

Training and Assurance
The Director of Business Ethics will support workshops, seminars and other guidance sessions over the next 6 months to provide further assistance to the businesses and functions on the above issues, as required.

Businesses should create action plans to provide, by end 2002, assurance of compliance with the revised policies.

If you have any questions as to the application of the revised policies you should consult in the first instance with your relevant Regional GVP or appropriate Internal Audit or Legal representative.

JOHN BROWNE

11th February, 2002
REGIONAL ETHICS COMMITTEES

	Region
	GVP

	North America
	Ross Pillari

	Caribbean and Latin America
	Ellis Armstrong

	Europe (incl. UK)
	Iain Conn

	S E & S Asia and Australasia
	David Fitzsimmons

	China
	Gary Dirks

	Caspian, N Africa, Middle East & Russia
	Richard Paniguian

	Sub-Saharan Africa (incl. W Africa)
	Mark Noetzel


